Linda Jackson, Payette Forest Supervisor
Stibnite Gold Project

500 N. Mission Street, Building 2

McCall, Idaho 83638

Ms. Jackson,

I am writing to express my views on Perpetua Resources' Stibnite Gold Project. The opportunity
presented by the project is compelling for many reasons and | am committed to seeing this project come
to fruition. This is the best opportunity to clean up legacy tailings and waste, reconnect fish to miles of
spawning grounds that they have been blocked from for 80 years and restore a river all at the cost of a
public mining company, | think this is a big win. Without Perpetua Resources, the site will likely never
get the environmental attention it deserves. Valley County deserves better than that, let’s get this site
cleaned up at the cost of another mine, not the taxpayers.

Last summer, Perpetua agreed to provide antimony to largescale battery maker Ambri. The agreement
establishes a foundation to help facilitate the decarbonization of energy grids in the U.S. as well as
around the globe. Ambri's batteries could fundamentally change how our energy system operates by
making it possible for power grids to rely on more power from the wind and sun and store it instead of
the current use it or lose it option. The Stibnite Gold Project is key to making this happen because it
would be America's only mined source of antimony. Without it, we will continue to have to rely on China
and Russia for this critical mineral. | want to support America's clean energy transition and support the
Stibnite Gold Project using Burntlog Road. Cascade strongly supports this project!

Perpetua Resources has also taken the time to work closely with the Valley County Snowmobile
committee to work through alternative OSV parking and access from the beginning. They have also
taken the time to visit with the local clubs as well. | support the Johnson Creek access during
construction, but support Burntlog route life of mine so that those of us that snowmobile can have
northern access between Cabin/Trout Creek and Yellow Pine after construction.

This Stibnite Gold Project is a huge opportunity for Idaho. Please permit the 2021 Modified Mine Plan
and move the project forward so America and our local community can reap the positive impacts.

Cordially,
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